
Washington Planning Commission – December 1, 2021 – Minutes                                              1 | P a g e  
 

TOWN OF WASHINGTON 

 Bryan Memorial Town Hall 

Post Office Box 383 

Washington Depot, Connecticut 06794 

 Planning Commission Regular Meeting 

                                                           MINUTES 

                                                     December 1, 2021 

 

7:30 P.M. – Meeting In Person and via Zoom        

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Ms. Matteo, Mr. Rimsky  

MEMBERS ABSENT: Chairman Hileman, Ms. Gager 

ALTERNATES PRESENT: Ms. Averill, Mr. Mongar 

ALTERNATES ABSENT: none 

STAFF PRESENT: Ms. White, Ms. Rill, Ms. Haverstock 

PUBLIC PRESENT: Mr. Charles, Mr. Varnish 

 

Mr. Rimsky will be acting as Chairman this evening.  

 

He called the meeting to order at 7:32pm 

 

He then seated himself, Ms. Matteo, Ms. Averill and Mr. Mongar.  

  

CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES: 

 

Ms. Matteo corrected the spelling of a Member of the Public that was present to Ms. Wedwig. 

 

MOTION: To accept the November 3, 2021 Washington Planning Commission Meeting Minutes as 

amended, by Mr. Rimsky, seconded by Ms. Matteo, passed 4-0 vote. 

 

NEW APPLICATIONS:  

 

None 

 

PENDING APPLICATIONS:  

 

None 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

 

Sustainability Committee: 
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Ms. Matteo stated that Mr. Hubelbank had provided the Committee with 17 goals and believed they 

were going to be breaking off into groups to meet these goal. 

 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE:  

 

There was no update for this evenings meeting. 

 

Mr. Mongar updated the Commission that Judith Gorra was now the Chairwoman of the Housing 

Commission. 

 

CONTINUED DISCUSSION – 2023 PLAN OF CONSERVATON AND DEVELOPMENT:  

 

Updates on Outreach to Community Stakeholders:  

 

Mr. Mongar stated he had spoken to several vital members of the community and had received a lot 

of quality feedback. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS:  

 

Mr. Charles presented the Commission a list of comments titled, “Affordable Housing Plan 2022-

2027: Goals and Strategies: December 01, 2021”  

 

The handout referred to his opinions based on the Affordable Housing Plan brought forth by the 

Washington Housing Commission in October 2021. Mr. Charles provided several suggestions for the 

Commission to review.  

 

 

MOTION: To adjourn the December 1, 2021 Washington Planining Commission Meeting at 

8:02pm, by Ms. Matteo, seconded by Mr. Mongar, passed 4-0 vote. 

 

A recording of this evenings meeting can be found here: 

https://townofwashingtongcc-

my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/trill_washingtonct_org/EdGX_ngfAnpLl2_lyW3J9FIBebRaYKO

OJpT1p4zJCvvvrw?e=rDyCQy 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Tammy Rill 

Land Use Clerk 

 

December 3, 2021 

 

*Motions are subject to approval 
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